Spurlens Rig Application for Planning Permission for a Wind Farm, near Leadburn
Lomond Energy has lodged its application for planning permission.  The proposal is for 6 large (blade tip height of 125m) turbines and a total generating capacity of 15MW.  The site is just south of Leadburn, off the A703 and (opposite) the large chicken shed site.
Details of the full planning application can be found at:
 

http://eplanning1.scotborders.gov.uk/WAM/showCaseFile.do?appType=planning&appNumber=10/01669/FUL
The closing date for comments and objections to the planning application is the 17th of February 2011.  Howgate Community is not a statutory consultee for this planning application as it falls within the boundary of Eddleston Community Council.  
 We would encourage anyone with comments on the application to send them directly to Scottish Border Council.  This can be done electronically via the Council's website (using the above link) or by writing FAO Craig Miller, Development Management (planning applications) Scottish Borders Council, Council Headquarters, Newtown St Boswells, By Melrose, TD6 0SA.
 Lots of individual comments will have considerably more weight than one representation from Howgate Community Council or postcard campaigns.
 The developer is offering the communities surrounding the proposed wind farm site participation in a shared ownership scheme.  The Community Council has received details of the proposed scheme.
 APEAL is a locally based conservation group and its main focus is opposition to the wind farm. Information on APEAL and its campaign (including a gallery of images) can we found at www.apeal.org.uk 
Karen O'Hanlon
Chair, Howgate Community Council
